

Health Professions Office Nelson Biological Laboratories, Room A207 Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey 604 Allison Road Piscataway, NJ 08854-8082 hpo.rutgers.edu hpo@biology.rutgers.edu

Phone: 848/445-5667 Fax: 732/445-6341

July 23, 2023

Dear Admissions Officer:

This letter is written to clarify a question about Biological Research Laboratory, 01:119:117, a one semester course which accompanies the two semester lecture sequence, General Biology I and II (01:119:115-116). The laboratory carries two credits, four hours of laboratory exercises and an 80-minute lecture each week. It is normally taken by students who require general biology, including biology majors.

The Division of Life Sciences, which requires a standard general biology course for all of its majors, including those anticipating a research career, accepts this one semester course. They have determined that their course meets all requirements of a General Biology laboratory course. The Health Professions Office accepts this sequence for students anticipating application to post-graduate study in the health professions.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact our office.

**Rutgers Health Professions Office**